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April 24, 2015

TO: Honorable Myra Crownover, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB2271 by Sheffield (Relating to a pilot program for donation and redistribution of

certain unused prescription medications; authorizing a fee.), Committee Report 1st
House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 431 of the Health and Safety Code to require the Department of
State Health Services (DSHS) to establish a pilot program for the donation and redistribution of
prescription drugs and adopt rules to administer the program. The pilot would be limited to one or
more municipalities with population between 500,000 and 1 million. The bill would require DSHS
to accept, store, and distribute donated drugs as well as establish and maintain a searchable,
electronic database of donated drugs. The bill would require DSHS to report to the legislature the
results of the pilot program. DSHS indicates there would be a cost to operate the program in a
single municipality, some of which would be offset by the collection of handling fees as
authorized by the bill. It is assumed that any remaining cost could be absorbed within available
resources. 
 
It is not anticipated that the bill would have a significant fiscal impact on the Medicaid program.
According to HHSC, physicians who distribute prescription donated drugs to Medicaid recipients
may bill the Medicaid program for costs associated with the administration of the prescription
donated drug or the related office visit. It is assumed these costs would be offset by savings
associated with less prescription drug costs billed to the Medicaid program.  However, if the costs
associated with the administration of the prescription donated drug or the related office visit are
greater than the costs of the prescription drug, there could be a cost to the Medicaid program.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 537 State Health Services,
Department of

LBB Staff: UP, NB, WP, ADe, VJC

Page 1 of 1


